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GWRRA                   Region N            June  2013             NC District                 Chapter NC–C2

www.c2goldwings.jimdo.com

“The Wingin’ News” 

Meetings held at PARKSIDE CAFÉ in Pine Level the 1st Tuesday of each month: It is Located on Hwy 70 ALT East, I-95 Exit 97, 2 miles on the right past the Robbins Nest Restaurant. We eat at 6:30 and meet at 7:30 PM.

FRIENDS for FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE   

  _______________________________

THE WINGMASTER STAFF

Chapter Director

Frankie Medlin

919-632-2314
fpmedlin@yahoo.com   

Asst. Chapter Directors
Kerney and

919-524-7751
     




Connie Eason

919-965-8830      cbeautysho@aol.com                                                         

Chapter Chaplain


Chapter Couple                  Charles & Sue Langley






Chapter Treasurer
Jim Hairr

910-891-4697
jhairr@embargmail.com
Chapter Educators &
Sammy and

919-440-0084

Ride Coordinators
Shari Langley



Member Enhancement Coordinator




Sue Langley

919-735-7899

Sunshine Lady

Jody Ayars

252-246-0286
jodlyn@ymail.com                           

Goodies Coordinators
Danny Ayars

252-230-6790
dkayars@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor

Judy Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
50/50 Coordinator
Jim Bankston

252-235-4573
 Jbankstons@aol.com
Reporter


Linda Hairr

910-891-4697
 jhairr@embarqmail.com 

Webmaster

R.J. McLamb

919-894-0803
 rjandjan@nc.rr.com 

Motor Awareness Coordinator


Special Events

Kerney and

919-524-7751 

Coordinators

Connie Eason

919-965-8830
  cbeautysho@aol.com 

                                                              NC DISTRICT STAFF

NC District Directors        Andrew & Vickie Butcher     336-861-7140          vbbutcher@aol.com           

ADD East                          Walter & Bernadette Snider   919-661-6518          f2cd@nc.rr.com    

District Educators              Wayne & Elva Grant              910-577-7601          nc-mac@ec.rr.com    
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     Ronald and I slowed down on our traveling the month of April and May.  After capturing the Region N Plaque at Forest City on April 9th and traveling to Greensboro to try to capture the Tarheel Traveler Plaque on April 11, we weren’t able to do anymore traveling except to Garner’s gathering on April 18.  Hospice came in to help us out on April 9th and after talking to Ronald, encouraged him to save his energy for whatever was the most important to him.  We mostly took it easy there at home for the next month.  Cards came from all over and Ronald enjoyed each day as he read each and every one of them.  We enjoyed so many of you visiting with us there at Ronald’s house.  I can’t begin to express to all of you, our GWRRA family, how much you all have meant to Ronald and I during this last three years of our cancer adventure.  Your support, love, thoughts, and prayers have meant more than you will ever know.  Ronald had asked me the end of April if I would go to the May 7th meeting and lead the meeting if he wasn’t able to go.  He wanted me to go, but couldn’t wait for me to get back.  I ran in the house and gave him a full report and he almost cried when I told him how many people were there for the meeting and how much support there was for both of us.  He was so pleased to hear all the details of the meeting and to hear that there was a line of vehicles driving through his yard at that very moment.  He was in the bed and not able to get up by then, but was so thrilled to know he had that much support.  He continued to talk to us that night and through the day on Wednesday, May 8th anytime he wasn’t sleeping.  He slept most of the day Wednesday and could only whisper.  He went to sleep Wednesday night after telling us good night.  His last six hours were very hard for all of us, but when his Hospice Nurse Holly arrived at 8:15 AM Thursday morning, he let go and stopped fighting.  She was there with us for the last 15 minutes which was very peaceful.  Thank you all again for all you have done.  Special thanks to those of you who were able to come to the funeral Friday, May 10, on such a short notice, to escort him on his last ride.  It was a beautiful processional from the church to the grave yard with my son riding our bike and 35 bikes following.  Ronald would have been very proud of the service, the many friends in attendance and the beautiful parade of bikes.  So many of you have expressed your regrets of not being able to be there on Friday, since it was such a short notice, but please know we felt your presence in spirit.  Ronald packed all the fun of living that he could into the last three years since he found out that he had cancer.  Some of you met him during those three years and have expressed to us your fondness of him and the man he was.  He lives on in our memories and in our hearts.  
     I will need all of your continued support as I try to carry out all the directions that Ronald left for me to do.  Please make a note of my contact information, since I no longer have access to Ronald’s phone, mailing address or the computer we used for all of our GWRRA information.  Ronald’s phone # has been closed, so you will need to call me at 919-632-2314 and my address is 2219 NC Hwy 42 West, Clayton, NC 27520.  My email address is fpmedlin@yahoo.com.  Please be sure you make that change on any GWRRA list you may have.
     So many of you have kept me up lifted up by your constant cards, notes, prayers, and phone calls.  I continue to receive cards everyday.  Thank you so much.  I got out and traveled to Rocky Mount on May 14th, to Garner on May 16th and to Sanford on May 18th.  We were hoping to capture the Eastern Travelers Plaque, but Joe Austin and I were the only two from C-2.  Fayetteville had four members there, so they took it back to Fayetteville to give away at their Mini Rally on May 25th.  So, C-2 was in force there and we brought it back home with us.  I traveled to Wake Forest on the 19th, to New Bern with Charles and Sue on the 20th and to Gastonia with Charles and Sue on the 21st.  

Thanks to all of you for encouraging me to keep traveling like Ronald wanted me to.  He not only told me what he wanted me to do, but he also told some of you, so I guess I will have to live up to his wishes.

     Now for what we have ahead of us:  Morganton and Forest City’s “Hillbilly Hoe Down” is May 31-June 1 and we can arrive to camp on Thursday, May 30.  Some of us will be camping and some will be staying at the motel, but please plan to gather at Catawba Meadows Park for all the fun and excitement.  Eden is having “First Responders Scholarship Ride” on Saturday, so if you can ride that way, please do.  

     We will be having our monthly gathering on June 4th, so please come and support me as I operate on Ronald Power and try to lead C-2 on to a fun time of fellowship and riding adventures through the summer.  Remember, we will have the Eastern Traveler’s Plaque so we may have a crowd again this month.  Hopefully, we will have a few new prospective members, so offer them your southern hospitality.  We have $5,000 tickets that we need to finish selling as soon as possible, so if you haven’t sold at least 10, be sure you get some from me at the meeting on June 4th.  Another very important thing that you will need to do on June 4th at the meeting is sign up to work, if you are going to WONC and give me your shirt size.  We are supposed to do registration, the same as we did last year.  It is very important that we support our own state rally, WONC, if we can only go to one rally.  We all know that NC has the best state rally any where around.  If you can go to both WONC and Wing Ding, be sure to register to go to Wing Ding on July 3-6th.

     Thomasville will be having their Care Bear Ride on June 8th.  West Va. Convention is June 14-15.  Then on June 22nd, we plan to go to Capital Power Sports, 10920 Star Road, Wake Forest, NC for NC-X Wake Forest’s 5th Birthday Celebration.  So, come on and put that on your calendar, too.

     Between now and June 28th, I need lots of parking lot practice and riding coaches to get me riding solo.  I will be riding from now on but I am taking the BRC at JCC on June 28th, 29th and 30th.  Ronald has wanted me to take it for over a year now, but I just didn’t want to leave him alone for three days to go take it.  I understand some of our trike riders and co-riders in C-2 enjoyed a very good Trike Course at the Rider’s Education Weekend May 17-19.  I plan to take it at WONC in September.  So, if you are a trike rider and didn’t get to take it at Rider’s Education Weekend, come take it with me at WONC.  

     If you have been on a ride with anyone else in C-2, including traveling to Chapter Gatherings, be sure you get your $1 to Shari for the Ride Pot.  If Shari is not there, Sue usually is and she will take your $1 and will get it to Shari.  Someone will win our Ride Pot each month, be sure you are present, so you can have a chance to win.

     I really appreciate all the dedication, hard work and commitment each one of you continues to give to C-2.  I will continue to need your support more than you will ever know.

     Travel, ride, and enjoy the ride…………

     Let’s ride for FUN, FRIENDS and SAFETY……..RIDE SAFE!!                                                                                                               
Frankie Medlin

C-2 Team Leader

(919-632-2314)

fpmedlin@yahoo.com    
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         Danny Ayars        June 10th                                                            Sheri & Sammy Langley    June 14th
                 Joe Austin            June 15th                                                            Jody & Danny Ayars          June 29th

                 Kearney Eason    June 27th

             
News From Your Chapter Couple:

So much has happened since our last newsletter. We are now without our beloved Ronald. But he left us with many beautiful memories. He is now with his wonderful Savior, Jesus Christ. We can only imagine what his new body is like and how many loved ones and friends he has reunited with. He traveled many roads here below but his streets are now paved with gold!!! So if you have not made your reservations to be there with him do it quickly!!!


Now we are going to move forward with the leadership of our newly installed CD Frankie Medlin. She is well experienced and will carry the torch with great leadership and integrity. All of Smithfield C2 is in her charge, so get us straight, Frankie. As a chapter we are united and strong. Her wisdom will be a great addition and we will all work together for the good of GWRRA!


Our April meeting was such a moving event. I have been told 94 people were present. It seemed like fleas on a dog’s back; we were so jammed. It was a great compliment to have such a large number of friends in our meeting. Thank you for your support. 


This month has been full of traveling, plaques, meetings, and eatings. Charles and I are doing our very best to fully represent C2. We have finally captured the Eastern Couples Plaque! As a matter of fact, we have captured it four times! Whoopy!!! Recently the big question asked of us is, “Are you participating in the District Couple Selection Process?” That is a big question! We don’t know why so many people keep asking; must be a big event. This will be our first year attending the NC Rally. We tried last year but it just didn’t work out. So we will try again September 27, 2013.


We had a great time recently. Sammy, Shari, Charles, and I attended the SC District Convention “Leaving on a Dreamwing”. It was held at Wingate at Charleston Southern University, North Charleston, SC. It is a beautiful place. While there we toured Charleston. What fun! We rode the horse-drawn carriage for a guided tour. Have fun while having fun! Doesn’t get any better than that. Real horsepower! We also went by “Hudson’s Flea Market” at Myrtle Beach, the famous one all of C2 has visited, except for Charles and me, it was our first time.


Another different event we attended was the “Riders Education Weekend” at Western University in Cullowhee, NC. Those attending from C2 were Danny, Jodi, Sammy, Shari, Charles, and Sue. We all took the “Trike Course” and all got credit. We had a great time while being better informed how to be the best rider and co-rider for GWRRA. We also ate great food. On Friday night was meet and greet. We were very surprised to see many of our new friends were also taking the trike course. We enjoyed sandwiches, chips, and tea with them. On Saturday morning we had a breakfast buffet at Hoppers at 6:30 am. That’s right we were there at 6:30 am. Whew! Early! Food was worth the early rising. On Sunday morning departure we ate at Cracker Barrell. What more can you ask for?? Ummmm GOOD! Oh….Guess what? The whole weekend was supposed to be a washout and the only washout for us was clothes on Monday! 


Until next month’s newsletter please take time to make someone happy and be happy yourself.

Let’s Ride,

Charles and Sue

 Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge

Wing Ding

     Have you made your plans and reservations to go to Wing Ding?  The opportunities to enhance your skills and education are unlimited.  We know sometimes where you live you may not have the opportunities to take rider courses or seminars such as CPR or First Aid.  So take this time and get the classes or skills you may need.  We try to plan courses and classes so you can still enjoy Wing Ding.

TRAINING

     The problem that was absent in many riders is looking where they want to go.  Most riders think: ”it is not me they’re talking about”.  Well, yes, riders tend to make a quick glance to where they want to go, but then look back to where they are.  You have a 4-second immediate path you are watching and a 12-second path you are scanning looking for potential hazards.  You are cruising at 60 mph (88 feet per second) your 4-second scan is 4x88 = 352 feet.  That is a little more than a football field.  A 12 second over all scan is 1056 feet at 60 mph.  This is close to ¼ of a mile (1320 feet).  If you pull your scan step back to where you are looking at your hood ornament, your scan seconds have been lost.  You have probably gone 4 seconds and your immediate path is already gone.  Your looking for potential hazards is reduced from 12 seconds, to eight or less seconds.  Will this produce a problem?  Yes, it can.  The “Proper technique” is to keep your eyes up and look to the path you want to take.  If you have done your homework with the 4-second scan and the 12-second scan there is no need to look at where you are.  You have already put that information in memory and are already executing what you are doing.

     Head and eyes up in curves, look as far as you can through a curve, check for hazards.  Head and eyes up on straight roads, looking for hazards, head and eyes up constantly in traffic, looking for the vehicles pulling into your lane, changing lanes and brake lights of other vehicles.  While riding in traffic you can reduce your reaction time by covering the clutch and brake levers with all four fingers.  The first reaction to any problem is to brake.  This is not always the correct answer when riding a motorcycle.  This is a habit carried over from driving four wheels.  Many riders run wide in a turn.  There are many reasons why: too (Looking continued) fast an entry speed, applying the brakes while in the turn, or not looking to the exit.  Your eyes will pull you through a turn, if you continue to look where you want to go.  If you look back to see how close you are to the guardrail, you will get closer, maybe too close.

COMMUNICATE

     Ask riders in your group to let you know of any health problems they have before you leave for a ride.  You may need to stop more often.  Eat more often.  Whatever the reason, let it be known. This will ensure all to have a safe and fun filled ride.  The destination is not the only place for fun and making memories of your journey. 

(Some of this information came from a GWRRA 2003 National Newsletter.)


   
Charles Langley                            

C-2 

Chapter Educator
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EAT, MEET and GREET

       Walter Snider, ADD East, welcomed everyone to the May gathering of NC-C2 Smithfield.  It was announced that Frankie Medlin will take over as the Chapter Director beginning in May.  Andrew Butcher, North Carolina District Director, presented Frankie with her Chapter Director patch.   Frankie thanked everyone for coming to the gathering and for all the prayers for Ronald during his illness.  Frankie said thanks for our meal and prayed for all the sick in GWRRA.  
     A drawing for the Region “N” Traveler Plaque was held.  It was won by Tennessee TN-C.  

     A drawing for the Eastern Chapter Couple of the Year was also held.  It was won by Rod and Marty Chandler, NC-F2 Garner.  A drawing was held for all Chapter Couples for a free meal, which was won by Clyde Alexander of NC-X2, Wilkesboro and Barbara Pierce of NC-G High Point.

     It was announced by Vicky Butcher, North Carolina District Director, that a drive-by would be held after the meeting.  The drive-by would go by Ronald Barbour’s house in Clayton.  

     Kerney Eason, Assistant Chapter Director recognized all visitors.   Frankie recognized all NC-C2 members.  There were a total of 84 members and visitors at the May gathering.  Walt Snider, ADD East, reminded everyone about the WONC tickets.

A vest drawing was held.  The winner would get 8 additional 50/50 tickets.  This was won by Tennessee TN-C.

     Chapter Educator, Sammy Langley talked about what to do when it is raining.  Sammy got everyone’s attention by tossing candy to everyone and asking questions.  He also advised riders to listen to their co-rider.  They are an extra pair of eyes and ears.

Shari Langley, Chapter Educator, had collected a ride pot of $28.00.  The ride pot was won by Frankie Medlin.  Birthdays and anniversaries were recognized by Jody Ayars, Sunshine Lady.  

     A drawing for a basket and a pineapple cake was held.  The first ticket drawn got first choice between the basket or the cake.  Kerney Eason, NC-C2 Smithfield had first choice and he chose the basket.  The second ticket drawn was won by Ricky and Jan Dancy of NC-X2 Wilkesboro.  They got the pineapple cake.  Door prizes were given away.

50/50 winners were:

$50.00    Corky Lee, NC-Q2 Dunn

$50.00    Cindy & Roy Bryant NC-Z Rocky Mount          

$50.00    Cindy & Roy Bryant NC-Z Rocky Mount        

$50.00    Jody Ayars NC-C2 Smithfield   

Reporter

Linda Hairr                            
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From your Chapter Team Leader, Frankie Medlin (powered by Ronald)





Happy Anniversary
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C-2’s 2013


CHAPTER COUPLE


Charles and Sue Langley
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